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DRAFT –7/25/05

                                                               FINAL -8/11/05
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

July 14, 2005
	Introduction       1.
	The regular meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:00 p.m. with President Luz E. Vargas presiding.  This meeting was held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room at 4950 McNutt Road Sunland Park, New Mexico



	Roll Call           
	Board Members present were Ms. Luz E. Vargas, Fred Garza and Mr. Gregg Martinez.

Board Members absent were Mr. James Dino Anastasia and Ms. Maria E. Saenz

	Pledge &           2.
Mission Statement       
	The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Mr. Garza read the mission statement

	Supt.'s Report   3. 
	Programs, Reports, and Correspondence

A.   Superintendent’s Report 

       Ms. Mora reported that Ms. Cynthia Nava was reassigned to Curriculum and                      

Curriculum and Instruction, the vacancy left in the department for Student Services will not be filled at this time.  Mr. Arthur Moreno will be Assistant Principal at Berino.  Mrs. Charlene Bonham will be Assistant Principal at Desert Trail.  Mr. Javier Guerra will be Assistant Principal at Santa Teresa Middle.   The Information Systems Dept. Has  been placed under Ms. Mora, the position of ADS Coordinators held by Mr. Jim Amacher, will not be filled at this time.  Mr. Carlos Lowenberg and the Athletic Department has been placed under the supervision of Mr. Richard Chavez, Assoc. Supt for Support Services.  There is one vacancy for Principal at Riverside; interviews are being held early next week.  The following elementary schools, Riverside, San Miguel, Santa Teresa, and Santa Teresa Middle have administrative intern vacancies, with interviews being conducted next week.  

      On Wednesday morning the new employee orientation meeting was held at Gadsden High School for about 100 new employees.  Mrs. Browder and Ms. Garcia provided all needed information at the orientation.     
       First Administrator meeting for the Continuous Calendar administrators was held on July 13, 2005.  Schools on Continuous Calendar start next week, Ms.         Mora will visit all schools.
       A meeting with the Traditional Calendar Administrators will be held later this month.  

      Schedule of all meetings with the different constituents was given to the board    

      members, administrator, principal’s advisory, Campus Advisory, and Student

      Leadership Council.

      A copy of the training hours the NM School Boards Assoc. encourages having.
      A report from the New Mexico Environmental Department Indoor Air Quality, 14   elementary schools and two middle schools participated in; include results and    recommendations for the district on how to improve the indoor air quality.    

   

	Board Pres.        
	B.   Board President’s Report
      Ms. Vargas welcomed everyone to the meeting.  Congratulated the new                                                                      
      Administrators and she too would visit the continuous calendar schools. 


	Board                 

Members
	C.   Board Member
       No comments from Mr. Garza, and Mr. Martinez welcomed everyone and    congratulated the new administrators  and wished them 


	Student Rep.
	D.  Student Representative – Absent


	Modification      4. of the Agenda
	Modification of the Agenda—Mr. Garza moved to move item 5H Legal Services Retainer Agreement on the Consent Agenda and make it item 7E under Action Items.
Acting Supt. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  


	Consent              5.

Agenda
	Consent Agenda- Mr. Garza moved to approve the Consent Agenda as modified.  Ms. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  


	Open Forum      6.
	Open Forum – No comments


	7. 
	Action Items

 A. Elementary and Secondary Student Handbooks went over major changes.  In the Elementary Handbook added the policies:  Sexual Harassment, Hazing.  Page 2 added Child Find information.  In the Secondary Handbook on page 1 added sentence “The parents will have 48 hours to call after the return of the students”.  Page 5 added the Hazing Policy,   Page 6; Home work sentence added “Parents will allow the school at least 24 hours to prepare homework assignments”.    Page 11 added the Sexual Harassment policy.   Mr. Garza moved.  Acting Superintendent Mora recommended that the Elementary and Secondary Student Handbooks for the 2005-2006 school year as presented corrected and revised.  Motion carried.


	
	 B.  Resolution for Authorization of Application to NM Finance Authority, Ms. Laura Garcia requested permission to apply for the sale of the 3.2 million bond.  Mr. Martinez moved.  Acting Superintendent Mora recommend to accept the resolution for Authorization of Application to NM Finance Authority.         Motion carried.

 C.  Policy GBEAA—Sexual Harassment (Accept for Review), policy was sent to the district lawyers for revising with recommended wording to be added highlighted in red. Mr. Garza moved.  Acting Superintendent Mora recommended accepting the policy for review.  Motion carried.



	
	 D.  Policy JDI--Sexual Harassment of Students (Accept for Review), policy was sent to the district lawyers for revising with recommended wording to be added highlighted in red.  Mr. Martinez moved.  Acting Superintendent Mora recommended accepting the policy for review.  Motion carried.

E.    Legal Services Retainer Agreement - the agreement is to substitute the agreement with Mr. Matt Holt.    Mr. Garza moved.    Acting Superintendent Mora recommended that we retain the legal services from Walsh, Anderson, Brown, Schulze, & Aldridge, P.C. to substitute Matt Holt who had been recommended at an earlier meeting.   Motion Carried.   


	8.
	Discussion Items
A. Balanced Literacy Evaluation 2004 – 2005 – Second year.  Report was presented by Mr. Ken Korn.  With Reading process trainers at all elementary schools Reading skills for K-3 are improving.  
B. Update on Vado Elementary – Mr. Chavez gave an overview on the problem with the water issues.  Mr. Alley is working on alternatives, so that Vado Elementary can open in 2 months or less.  They are currently working with Mesquite and Vado Water Districts to connect with the two systems to give us water service if approved by their Board and if approved by the Fire Marshall, it will be about two weeks.
C. Update on 2004-2005 PSCOS Application – Meeting at Gadsden Middle went very well.  Main concentration will be on Gadsden Middle, with a few changes needed on the application.  A final meeting will be held in Las Cruces on August 2, 2005.  
D. Use of Buildings Policy – Was presented for revision.  This is being done to clarify on which buildings the public will be allowed to use, plus to also look at fees being charged.  


	Closed Session  9.
	moved to go in Mr. Garza  moved to go into closed Personnel Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as amended for personnel actions.  Real Property Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8 , NMSA 1978 as amended for Site Selection for Chamberino/La Mesa/San Miguel  Elementaries.   Acting Supt. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:25 p.m.



	Reconvened in 10.

Open Session 
	Mr. Garza moved to reconvene in Open Session. Acting Supt. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.   The Board reconvened in Open Session at 7:28 p.m.
Mr. Martinez moved that the northern elementary be located in Chamberino.  Acting Supt. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Ms. Vargas and Mr. Martinez voted yes, Mr. Garza voted no.  Motion carried. 
 

	Adjourned 
	Mr. Garza moved to adjourn the meeting, Acting Supt. Mora recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.  Meeting adjourned at 7:38 at p.m.                        
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